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Links to the latest information on COVID-19 can be found on the Park’s website. 

 

What is new? 

• By action of the Board, all responsibilities for the Park’s response to the COVID-19 has been 

transferred to the Board of Directors. 

• All of the rules and restrictions enacted by the Overhead team are to remain in place unless 

modified by the Board. 

• The Park’s Emergency Radio Net roll call and announcements will continue on each Monday but 

Friday roll call will be discontinued after Friday, May 22, 2020. 

• The Board will determine when and how the 2020 Annual Meeting will be conducted. 

Assumptions: 

• Requirements for “social distancing” precautions will continue in some form into the fall of 2020.  

• Residents will voluntarily comply with Federal, State, and Park’s pandemic response measures. 

Situation Status:  

By action of the Board, the Park’s response to the COVID-19 Pandemic is being managed by the Board effective 

May 21, 20202. 

1. Visitors and Members returning to the Park are asked to self-quarantine for 14 days. See Parkwide Directive         

Addendum 02 on the Park’s Website. 

2. Office and Mailroom have restricted entry – One at a time in both Office and Mailroom. A contingency 

plan.to maintain mail service and office functions is in place. 

3. Clubhouse social activities: The Clubhouse is available for social or committee activities pursuant to the 

schedule maintained by Jacks and Jills. Gatherings are limited to 25 persons. Each group must appoint a 

“social distancing officer” to assure that participants adhere to social distancing guidelines. The wearing of 

masks is recommended and required where strict social distancing cannot be maintained. 

If food or beverages are to be served in the clubhouse, the Oregon Health Authority's ''Phase One Reopening 

Guidance" OHA 2324B (5/11/20) must be complied with, to the extent applicable to our group.  A copy of 

that 4-page document is in a blue notebook in the clubhouse kitchen."   

4. Laundry Room use is restricted to two-hour overlapping blocks via a sign-up scheduled posted at the west 

door so that two participants can use the facility at a time. Sign up for your block of time – Enter Laundry 

Room only during your block of time 

5. Propane delivery will continue under the normal dispensing hours and there is a contingency plan for 

disruption of the supply chain. 

6. Resources are available to assist Members with shopping. 

7. Timber Valley Communications Network will continue to conduct a roll call of Block Captain each Monday 

at 4:00 PM. 

Communications Goals: 

• Block Captains will maintain connections to neighbors and report significant changes. 

• Members and guests will display their Red/Green Signal cards.  
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8. Members may store either a second RV on their lots until June 1, 2020, or a boat until November 1 

9. Visitors and Members should direct questions about the Park’s COVID-19 response measures to Board. 

10. Guests who visit Members and Renters must follow the same self-quarantine rules established for 

Member returning to the Park as detailed in the “Parkwide Directive, Addendum 02” on the Park’s 

website 

11. Members and Renters who invite guests that are not Park residents must advise their guests to 

obtain a guest pass from the Park Office for each visit.  

12. It is OK to hire workers to remove weeds, wash your rig, and do other work on your lot. Be sure to instruct 

them to sign the waiver required by the Park’s R & R and get a visitor pass. Members must assure that they 

observe social distancing. 

13. Storage sites in the newly improved east end are available to members and renters.  


